YUMA SCHOOL DISTRICT-1
November 14, 2011 Regular Meeting

District Board Room

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT










Ronald Blach









             Rob Stannard, Superintendent
Gary Baucke
Shari Gordon










Susie Peters,
(See attached list)

Jerrie Weinrich
Mark Roth
















BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT
None
1.0 CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 President Blach called the regular meeting of the Board of Education to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday,
November 14, 2011 in the District Board Room.  
2.0 AGENDA—ADDITIONS/DELETIONS—APPROVAL

None to report.
3.0 APPROVAL OF MINUTES
3.1
October 10, 2011 Regular Board Meeting





ENCLOSURE

 Moved by Roth, seconded by Weinrich, to approve the October 10, 2011 board meeting minutes as presented. 
Voting Aye:  Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried.

4.0  ROUTINE BUSINESS
4.1
Financial Report for October 31, 2011





ENCLOSURE
 Moved by Baucke, seconded by Gordon, to approve the financial report as of October 31, 2011 as presented.
Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich   Motion Carried
4.2  Check Register













ENCLOSURE

Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Gordon to approve the check register as presented.
Voting Aye:  Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried
5.0 VISITORS COMMENTS/REQUESTS
No visitors’ comments to report.
6.0 SCHEDULED AUDIENCE WITH BOARD
None to report.
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7.0 CORRESPONDENCE
7.1
Thank You card from YHS Girls Softball Team
8.0 DISCUSSION ITEMS
8.1  Nominate (2) people to replace outgoing board members – Ronald Blach & Shari Gordon – Ron Blach thanked everyone that came forward to be considered for nomination to the school board.
8.2
Nomination for board positions to begin 12/12/11 (President, V. President & Secretary) – Ron Blach explained during the action items portion of this meeting the board would need to nominate and vote for the board members that will serve on the board in the capacities of President, Vice President and Secretary. 
8.3
Proposal to name current football stadium, Kalb Field – Mr. Stannard reported to the board that approximately 5 weeks ago a movement was started mostly by alumni via facebook to rename the track and football stadium to Kalb Field.  According to Mr. Stannard he had received approximately 50 inquires with only 2 mildly negative responses to the proposal. There would be some labor from the district to accomplish this task such as signage and maybe help from the city to place a sign on the highway. Mr. Stannard commented that a formal ceremony could take place at the first game of next year. At least two generations have been touched by Mr. and Mrs. Kalb. The board voiced a few concerns about how protocol would be handled in this manner. 
9.0
ACTION ITEMS
9.1
 Nominate (2) people to replace outgoing board members – Ronald Blach & Shari Gordon
 Moved by Baucke, seconded by Weinrich to nominate Lisa Brown as a new board member beginning December 12, 2011
Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich. Motion Carried. 
Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Gordon to nominate Dan Ross as a new board member beginning December 12, 2011

Voting Aye:  Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried.

9.2
Nominate & Vote to fill board positions to begin 12/12/2011 (President, V. President & Secretary)
Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Roth to nominate Gary Baucke for Board President
Voting Aye: Gordon, Blach, Roth, Weinrich. Motion Carried.

Moved by Weinrich, seconded by Baucke to nominate Mark Roth as Board Vice President
Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Weinrich. Motion Carried.

Moved by Roth, seconded by Gordon to nominate Jerrie Weinrich as Board Secretary

Voting Aye: Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth. Motion Carried.

9.3
Naming of Yuma football stadium to Kalb Field – Mr. Stannard suggested tabling this action item and coming back in December with an expanded response.

9.4
Personnel



Recommendations:


Larry Jones, YSD-1 Food Service Director


Bobbie Hottinger, SPED Aide, YHS



Elda Sauer, Bilingual Aide, MES/YMS



Resignations:


Ana Morales, SPED Aide, YHS
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Moved by Baucke, seconded by Gordon to approve the personnel items as presented.
Voting Aye:  Gordon, Baucke, Blach, Roth, Weinrich.  Motion Carried.

10.0
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT
Providing a power point slide show Mr. Stannard talked about Senate Bill 191, Educator Effectiveness requiring every school measure student performance and subsequently equate it to “educator effectiveness” The bill also requires that educator effectiveness be part of the rating system for employment as a teacher. Mr. Stannard stated that a working group has been formed to create a solution. A data system is also being created to incorporate assessments and activities.
Mr. Stannard talked about the Colorado Briefing held in Fort Morgan, October 19th and the plan to incorporate what we learned into our district procedures. The new roof at MES is about to be completed which brings up the other urgent repairs needed including compressors at YHS, miscellaneous plumbing, door locks and tree removal. At YMS there were some issue with the city well water which has been fixed, the need for gym curtains and heat pipe. Little Indians Preschool needs some repairs to doors and the bus barn is in need of plumbing, roof and window repairs. 

Mr. Stannard talked briefly about district information technology which included network analysis continuing and a plan to have a “Big Shut Down” in July. Also software applications are being placed under the umbrella of either PowerSchool or Alpine Achievement.
The first draft of the District Improvement Plan will be released on January 15th. We continue to work grade by grade, program by program, K-12 with an emphasis on processes and procedure, covering gaps.

Rob finished his report with a big thank you to Ron Blach and Shari Gordon for all their service to our school district while participating as members of the school board.  

11.0
BOARD REPORT/COMMENTS 
Ron Blach thanked everyone for support and had a final request that the 3rd and 4th graders have longer lunches and recess! This possibly due to the fact that Ron still has young children in our school district and has always brought a sense of humor to a sometimes difficult position. Shari Gordon mentioned that someone on the board might want to step into the position of BOCES Representative for our district after she leaves office. Shari said that she had enjoyed attending the BOCES meetings and had learned a lot while doing so. Ron Blach served also as the legislative representative through CASB and suggested someone might want to look into filling that role.
12.0
ADJOURNMENT 
The board meeting was adjourned at 8:24 p.m.

Sincerely,

Shari Gordon, Secretary/Treasurer


Ronald Blach, President
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